
       Pretty had the privilege of walking
alongside one of our students during her
time at the Bible Institute. Carol, a
passionate young woman from Pakistan,
has now returned home and is serving in
her church’s ministry. Please pray for her as
she continues to live out her faith and
make an impact in her community.

  These men and women are all
back in their own countries (Fiji,
Papua New Guinea, Pakistan,
Zambia, Indonesia & Japan) after
finishing one year at the Bible
Institute.  Please pray for them as
they impact their own countries
with the gospel!  

     Our family had the privilege of attending
the World Leadership Conference last May 12 -
21 in Hudson, Florida. Each time we have
joined it has brought tremendous blessing
and encouragement. There are 88 countries
represented! Hearing first hand reports of how
God is moving across the globe left us in awe
of His power and faithfulness. We left inspired
and more committed than ever to our vision.
To see every young person take their next
step with Jesus!

     We are grateful to have been a small part of the journey of our
graduates at the Bible Institute. These students represent seven
different countries. We can’t wait to see what God will do through
them as they take their next step. Your partnership is a part of their
amazing story and life changing experience at the Bible Institute.

WOL World Leadership Conference 2025

Word of Life Bible Institute Graduation

Dear Family & Friends,
         God is moving powerfully across the Indo-Pacific region, home to more than half of the worlds population! Across
this vast and diverse region lives are being transformed by the Gospel.  Because of your partnership, the gospel is
going forward in powerful ways! Thank you, for you faithful prayers, generous giving and encouragement!
                     

   Pretty and I have the joy and privilege to
serve alongside these faithful men and
women in the Indo-Pacific region.  These our
our leaders representing 14 of the 16 countries
we oversee! Please continue to pray for our
team as we continue to reach this part of the
world with the gospel!

“How beautiful are the feet
of those who preach the

gospel of peace, who bring
glad tidings of of good

things!” - Romans 10:15

Please pray for...
40 new students this school year 2025-2026.
Academic dean for the Bible Institute.
JM & Hannah’s mission trip with Word of Life on June 29 - July 13.
Our time here in the States until July 24.
Safety, provision & protection of our team.
Wisdom for Mike in serving alongside our leaders in the region.

         Your prayers, encouragement and financial generosity have been a vital part of all that God is doing. Because of
you, lives are being transformed and the gospel is reaching to the unreached.  We certainly could not do this work
without you! We thank God for you and look forward to what He will continue to do - together!

                                                                                                                        Serving the Lord with you,
                                                                                                                        Mike, Pretty , JM & Hannah

June 2025

   VanProoyen Journey
  michaelvanprooyen@wol.org       
  “Let us hold fast the confession of our

hope without wavering, for He who
promised is faithful.”    - Hebrews 10:23                                                                         


